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This Week at Lincolnshire 
 

Today, June 21 
Father’s Day  

Summer begins! 
7:30  Reggie Berg Concert 

 (see related article) 
 

Tuesday, June 23 
Delivery of auction items to Creekside CoB 

for EYN Relief Fund Raiser 
 

                   Thursday, June 25 
                    Leadership Team 
          6:00 Potluck at Loutsenhizers’ 
                    with 5:30 Social or 
         7:00 regular meeting at church (if raining) 

         

  Saturday, June 27 
                    9:00 Nigerian Relief Event at Creekside  

                  1:30   EYN Women’s Fellowship Choir 
 

 

 

   Annual Conference 2015 

   Tampa July 11-15, 2015 
 

This year’s Witness to the Host City in Tampa is 
supporting the work of Metropolitan Ministries, a faith-
based organization that serves the poor and homeless 
families in four Florida counties. We are still accepting 

donations with the most needed items being soap, shampoo, conditioner, 
toothpaste, toothbrushes, deodorant, shaving cream and disposable razors. 
Also needed are men, women and children’s socks in all sizes. 

Bob and Marty Kaylor will take Lincolnshire’s donations to Annual Conference 
with them on July 5th. Marked boxes are at the back of the sanctuary at the 
end of the north pews.  Thank you for caring.                                                               

_______________ 

                    Today’s Forum… 

Forgotten Children Worldwide 
Located in nearby Bluffton, Forgotten Children 
Worldwide assists abandoned, vulnerable and 
trafficked children around the world. We safeguard 
them from extreme poverty, prevent them from 

falling victim to the evils of child trafficking, and introducing them to the love of 
Jesus Christ. Next Sunday’s Forum is “Mudlove” 

 

Summer Forum Brochure copies are available at the Hospitality Table. 
_______________ 

 
Father’s Day 

 

The first celebration of Father’s Day is thought to have been in July 1908 in 
Fairmont, W. Va. Grace Golden Clayton suggested the special observance to 
her pastor after a deadly explosion in a nearby town killed 361 men. 
Soon after, Sonora Dodd of Spokane, WA, wanted to 
show her gratitude to her father, who cared for the 
family after his wife died. Dodd asked her pastor to 
choose a June Sunday to honor all fathers, and he 
selected June 19, 1910. 
In 1924, President Coolidge suggested that Father’s 
Day become a national holiday.  In 1966, President 
Johnson designated the third Sunday of June to be 
Father’s Day.  President Nixon instituted Father’s Day 
as a national observance.  And now you know the rest 
of the story…….. 

 
 

http://www.metromin.org/
http://www.brethren.org/news/2015/preview-of-annual-confer


July 3   David Bibbee 
July 3   Charlene Collette 
July 6   Becky Oetting 
July 7   Fred Oetting 
July 8   Marilyn Drudge 
July 8   Bruce Stalter 
July 19   Herb Tripp 
July 20   Jan Williams 
July 23   Bethany Kaylor   July 9   Dick and Linda Robbins 

       July 17    Bob and Marty Kaylor 

 
 
 

 
 
 
The following is an update on the church’s general fund through May 31, 2015. 
In May, our expenses of $12,089 exceeded our giving of $11,865 by about 
$224. However for the first five months of the year, our giving of $59,662 
exceeded our expenses of $59,609 by $59. This is good but quite close.  We 
are hopeful that giving will increase in June as we will be making our Outreach 
contributions for the quarter.  We appreciate the special offering giving but we 
also need to keep the weekly giving up to date as well.  We remain thankful to 
all of you for your financial commitment to the church.  - The Stewardship 
Ministry Team   
 
Reggie Berg is giving a concert of "original 
jazz compositions and American Songbook 
tunes" this Sunday, June 21 at 7:30 p.m. at 
Park Edelweiss at 3355 Elmhurst Drive. You 
may remember Reggie as the talented young 
pianist who attended Lincolnshire several years ago and added so much to our 
worship experiences with his piano playing. The concert will be 90 minutes with 
an intermission and a suggested $5 donation.  Come and enjoy this young and 
talented musician and his music.  

_______________ 
 
 

May Attendance 
May 3  89 
May 10   86 
May 17   83 
May 24   73 
May 31   87 

 
Average May Attendance - 83 

 
 

EYN Nigeria Fund Raiser Update 

 

It isn’t too late to get your auction items to the church.  They can be dropped 
off today or at 7:00 Tuesday morning.  Be prepared to fill out a donation paper 
listing the approximate value of your item(s).  Craig Colvin and Marv 
Loutsenhizer are taking the items to Creekside on Tuesday, the 23rd. Call either 
one if you have any questions.  Also, bring a blanket or covering for items that 
need to be protected from the weather or handling. To date, we have: 
 

 Wooden craftworks by Herb Tripp 

 16x20 Oil painting by Carol Creed 

 4 shelf corner cabinet by Casey Drudge 

 2 lap robes by the Quilters 

 Several glass fused items by Craig Colvin 

 Ergonomic adjustable desk chair from Marv Loutsenhizer. 

 2 Limoges China tea pots from Jan Ward 

 Cherry table with 2 or 3 drawers by Jack Steckly.* 

 3 Vera Bradly bags by Jan Williams. * 

 (recent donations) 
 

The bake sale will begin at 9:00 a.m.  Baked goods can be delivered that 
morning or on Friday to the church.  Please remember to list the ingredients in 
each item on the package.  
 

Monetary donations may still be made to the Relief Fund.  The funding is now 
open for any and all amounts without being part of a matching process. Just 
mark your check or envelope for “Nigeria Relief Fund.” 

 

If using GPS to locate Creekside, the address is: 
60455 CR 113 

Elkhart, IN  46517 
Plan on arriving early as parking will be limited. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

               EYN Women’s Fellowship Choir 
 


